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  Friday  21/4 Year 5 Camp Instalment Due 

Monday 24/4 Special Whole School Assembly (ANZAC Day) 2.40pm in Gym 
Tuesday 25/4 ANZAC Day Public Holiday – Students do not attend school 

  Thursday 27/4 Year 4 Excursion – Healesville Sanctuary 
  Friday  5/5 Curriculum Day – Students do not attend school 
  Tuesday 16/5 District Cross Country Carnival 

Year 4 Camp Information Sessions 4.00pm & 7.00pm in Staffroom 
     School Council Meeting 7.30pm in Library – Finance 7.00pm 
  Friday  19/5 Year 3 & 4 Assembly – 2.40pm in Gym 
     Year 5 Camp Final Payment Due 
  Tuesday 23/5 ICAS Digital Technologies Competition 
  Tues-Fri        30/5-2/6 Year 5 Camp – Ballarat Sovereign Hill Camp at Log Cabin, Creswick 
  Tuesday 30/5 ICAS Science Competition   
  Friday  9/6 Curriculum Day – Students do not attend school 

               FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Welcome back to Term 2, and a special welcome to our families who have started at Thomas Mitchell 

this term. We are looking forward to a term of enjoyment and lots of learning! 

 

During the holidays, we had significant painting and maintenance work done throughout the school. 

 

Anzac Day Public Holiday 

A reminder to parents that next Tuesday, 25th April is the public holiday for Anzac Day. There is no school on this day.  

 

On Monday 24th April, at 2.40pm, there will be a Whole School Assembly. This assembly is to recognise the start of 

Term 2, and also to commemorate Anzac Day. Parents are welcome to attend this assembly.  

 

Our school student leaders will also represent our school at a special Anzac service at Endeavour Hills tomorrow at 

11.00am.  

 

Curriculum Day ɀ Friday 5th May 

During this day, staff will learn about the new student report format. Reports will be sent home at the end of Term 2. 

Students do not attend school on this day. 

 

Wearing School Hats ɀ Until Friday 28 th April  

As part of our Sun Smart Policy, and as recommended by the Cancer Council, we continue to wear school hats when 

outside until the end of April. Friday 28th April will be the last day to wear hats for this season. 

 

John Hurley 

Principal 

 

J
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Welcome to Faith Catherine  (Prep MC), Cruz Catherine (3AY), Ceyda Demirdag (5JC),  

Yusof Ghous (4JU), Allan Su ( 3SC), Dashel Raab (6CW) and Indi Raab (4MR) , who have 

commenced at Thomas Mitchell Primary School.  

 
 

 

 

Notices Sent Home This Week 

¶ Year 6 – 7 Transition Information 

¶ Canteen Price List 

¶ Student Eye Care Program 

¶ Year 6 Interschool Sport 

 

 

Year 6 ɀ 7 Transition Information  
Dear Parents of Year 6 children 
 

With the newsletter today, all Year 6 children will have received an enveloped specifically addressed to their parents.  

The envelope contains important information about arrangements for enrolling in year 7 at secondary schools.  

Please keep your eye out for this package and ensure you read and respond as required. 
 

Year 5 Camp Instalment Due Tomorrow 
At the end of last term, we sent home information about the confirmed cost ($390) for the year 5 camp to all 

families of children who were participating.  This is simply a reminder that if you chose to pay by instalments,  

the 1st instalment of $120 is due to be paid tomorrow.  If you have chosen to pay in full, the total cost must be 

remitted to school no later than Friday 19th May. 
 

Parent Payments (Books, Essential & Optional Items) 

Instalment Due Tomorrow  
If you are paying school fees via instalment arrangements please be advised that the next instalment is due 

tomorrow.  If you have provided your credit card details we will, as arranged, automatically debit your card 

tomorrow and request that you ensure funds are available to cover the cost.  If you have opted to call in to the office 

to pay your instalments, please note the office is open from 8.15am until 5.00pm tomorrow. 
 

Tracey Etherington 

Business Manager 
 

Curriculum Information for Parents  
‘Curriculum Information for Parents’ is a document that outlines the program for each year level and Specialist 

classes. This document will again be sent home with the newsletter in Week 3. 
 

Mark Reid 

Assistant Principal 



Special Religious Instruction  
 

Special Religious Instruction (SRI) will commence next week.  

 

Classes 

 

Islamic SRI (all year levels) will run each Monday from 1pm – 1.25pm in the LOTE Mandarin rooms. The 

instructors will be Ms Nighat Malik and Ms F. Sabrina Haris (Preps - Year 2) and Ms Sri Soejatminah and  

Ms Hilarie Haque (Year 3 - Year 6).   

 

Christian SRI (all year levels) will run each Wednesday from 1pm – 1.25pm in the gym. The instructors will 

be Mrs Jo Schaddee van Dooren and Ms Leona McKenry.  

  

Classes may be cancelled if an instructor is unavailable or the school has other activities organised (e.g. 

excursions and camps).  

 

Substitute instructors may also be used if the regular instructor is unavailable on the day.  

 

Consent Forms 

If you would like your child to participate in Special Religious Instruction, please come to the office to collect 

a consent form. Children cannot participate unless this form (along with payment) is completed.  

 

You may withdraw your child from SRI (if consent has previously been given) at any time by notifying the 

school principal in writing.  

 

Student Eyecare 
 

 

The school is pleased to announce that the Student Eyecare Program will be running for 

the first time at Thomas Mitchell Primary School this year.  An optometrist will be onsite 

during school hours later in term 2, and possibly also in term 3, to provide students with 

a free comprehensive eye examination, the cost of which is covered through Medicare 

Australia.  

 

 

1 in 6 students have eye conditions that go undetected. This is due to the high level of visual demand on their eyes 

from books, laptops, tablets and smartphones.  

 

Every attendee will receive a full report about their eye health and a prescription will be provided if glasses are 

required. The prescription can be taken to any optical store to get the glasses made.  

 

Don’t let your child miss out on this worthwhile health program! A permission notice has been sent home today with 

every child. If you are interested please return the permission form to the school office or to your child’s class 

teacher by Thursday 4 May 2017. 

 

 

 



Nude Food 
 

NUDE FOOD and BEING WASTE SMART @ TMPS 
Congratulations again to 3RC for being the winner of our Term 1 competition. 3RC were the most consistent class 

when it came to bringing Nude lunch boxes as well as sending in the data each week. Next week 3RC will receive a 

special lunch as a reward for their healthy and responsible eating.  

 

As part of TMPS’s aim to become a Resource Smart School, we are committed to reducing the amount of waste 

produced by the school. Already we have been able to do away with one dumpster just by introducing council recycling 

bins. This is a great result for the school because it saves $500 a year. Rubbish from students’ lunches makes up a big 

part of the rubbish thrown away each day. If we can reduce the amount of rubbish that students bring to school each 

day we might be able to further reduce the amount the school has to pay for rubbish removal.  

 

Look out for this week’s result in next week’s newsletter. Below are the results for week 9 last term. 

 

Nude food winners for Week 9, Term 1: 

Junior School: 1JX  

Middle School: 3AS 

Upper School: 6TG and 5JC 
 

 

What is a “Nude” lunch box? 

A “nude” lunch box is one that has no plastic wrappers or rubbish that goes to landfill. Use re-useable containers and 

re-use snaplock bags to build a healthy and rubbish free lunch box. And remember, fruit scraps are not included as 

rubbish!   

 

Every day we count how many students in each class bring “nude” lunch boxes (including snack and lunch). The 

winning class for the junior, middle and senior school will receive a certificate and the overall winner for the term will 

receive a special treat. 

 

For more information, contact Rose Arbuthnot. 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN TIMES – TERM 2 2017 
 

Every Friday morning 8.30am to 9.30am 

21st, 28th April 

12th, 19th & 26th May 

2nd, 16th, 23rd & 30th June 

 

Every Tuesday afternoon 3.00pm – 4.00pm 

2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th May 

6th, 13th, 20th & 27th June 

 

 



Victorian Premiers ȭ Reading Challenge 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 
 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Thomas Mitchell Primary School is excited to be 
participating again and encourages all students to participate. 
 

 The Premiers’ Reading Challenge is a great way to get students reading and talking about books. Students can 
discuss book lists with their friends to find out what they’re reading and what’s worth reading. The Challenge also 
encourages students to push themselves to read as many books as they can. For those parents who are new to the 
Challenge, you will find that it is a great way to motivate your children to read more books and discover new and 
exciting titles.  
 
Children who complete the Challenge, will be rewarded with a certificate of achievement. They will also have the 
opportunity to see their name on an online honour roll (parental consent needed).  TMPS will also have special 
raffles and prizes for those who complete the Challenge. IT IS FREE TO PARTICIPATE. 
 

Students in Prep to Year 2 who accept the Challenge need to read or 'experience' 30 books during this period.  
(This means books can be read to these students as well). Students in Years 3 to 6 who accept the Challenge, must 
read 15 books during this period.  
 

Students must choose most of their books from the Challenge book list, and record their reading online.  
The school will enroll students and issue them with a password and user name. This is used by students to logon to 
the website and record what they have read. The children can keep reading for the Challenge until it ends on Friday 
1st September. 
 
The Thomas Mitchell Library Resource Centre has hundreds of books from the Challenge list, so it is easy for students 
to find books to borrow and read. The extensive Challenge booklist has something for everyone with much-loved 
classics as well as new releases. There are thousands of books to choose from, with fiction, non-fiction, plays, poetry, 
short stories and graphic novels all available. Reading books in other languages also counts towards the Challenge.  

Participation forms are available from the school library. NO PARENT signature is needed to join, so all students 

need to do, is fill out the registration form in the library by Friday 30th June 2017. If any parents want their child’s 

name to appear in the online Honour Roll, a signature will be required. Further information and forms are available 

from the Library. The Library is open before and after school if any parents wish to find out more details. 

Josie Morando, 

Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SPORT NEWS 

                                             

 

Thomas Mitchell Cross Country Carnival  

Congratulations to all students for their amazing efforts today at the TMPS Cross Country Carnival. It was fantastic to 

see many parents, friends and family members cheering and supporting on the day.  

 

Well done to the students in years 4, 5 and 6 who finished in the top ten for their age group. These students have 

qualified for our TMPS District Cross Country Team. The District Carnival will be on Tuesday 16th May.    

 

SSV State Swimming Championships  

Congratulations to Joy who has qualified for the Victorian State Swimming Championships. Joy will be competing at 

MSAC in the 12/13 girls 50m backstroke on Wednesday 26th April. Go Joy!  

 

State Team Trials  - Tennis 

Congratulations to Nimal who has progressed to the Regional Tennis Playoffs. Nimal will be competing on Thursday 

4th May at Pakenham Regional Tennis Centre.  Go Nimal!  

 

House Points 

Weekly House Points Results 

 

Total House Point Results for 2017 

 

 

 

Have a great week!  J 

Olivia Goder 

Physical Education Teacher 

 

Parentsô Club 
 

School Banking ɀ WEDNESDAY each week 

For the first banking day of this term, the total deposits = 71.  

 

The School Banking Program is a fun way for your child to develop the knowledge and confidence to handle their 

money, combining a savings Reward Program with great activities throughout the year. If you have not yet registered 

your child but would like them to participate in our School Banking Program in 2017 and beyond, please register your 

interest at  

                www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 

 

Tokens for Rewards - every deposit earns one silver token, 10 silver tokens = one gold token will earn a reward. You 

can let the banking team know when you have earned a reward by placing a note in with the bank book or by filling 

out a rewards slip.   

 

1st  Freeman 260 

2nd Bradman 230 

3rd  Perkins 150 

4th  Fraser 120 



REWARDS:  The new rewards available for Term 2 are 3D Chalk Set or Tablet Case 

Rewards for term 1 (Cyber Hand Ball and Colour Change Markers) are also still 
available! The (“Pat the Dog” bag tag) is the only reward still available from last 
year.  

As a bonus to all of this, there is also the chance to win a trip to visit Disneyland 

Tokyo? There is a major competition for a lucky family of 2 adults and 3 children 

with $1000 spending money and 5 nights’ accommodation. Any child who 

makes 15 or more School Banking deposits by Term 3, will go into the draw. Time is running out to make those 15 

deposits. Best of luck! 

 

Are you wanting to help with the processing of the banking?  
 
Meet in the staffroom at 9.00am on Wednesdays. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thomas Mitchell OSHC 

 - 20TH April 2017- 

OSHC Telephone Number - 0415 326 328 

 

Welcome back to all of you for the second Term of school. This week we are doing different craft activities like 

making animal and pirate finger puppets, cardboard fire work and parachutes and coloured form pictures.  

 

We also play mobilo, lego, zoob building blocks games indoor, dodge ball and ball tiggy in gym and outdoor games. 

Parents are welcome to give more ideas and suggestions regarding art and craft and group games.  

 

Just a friendly reminder to parents, please ensure your information and bookings have been updated via the parent 

portal. Please contact us if your child will not be attending the After School Care session you have booked them in 

for so we are aware that they have been safely collected from school. 

 

The Camp Australia OSHC team! J 
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